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Feature Photo 

 

Some great effort put into dressing up during 

book week by some of the staff at Junee  

High School 

 

Absent SMS/Text Messages  

Just a friendly reminder when you 

receive a SMS/text message from the 

school that your child is absent, you 

are quite welcome to respond to this 

message to save you time calling or 

receiving a letter in the future.  
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Principals Report 

Sydney excursion  

This week, 23 students attended a Sydney excursion, 

continuing our strong professional relationship with 

Bardia PS, Macquarie Fields HS and Ingleburn HS. 

Activities included: 

 Cultural activities and careers opportunities by 

Macquarie Fields and Ingleburn HS’s 

 ABC Q&A filming 

 City of Gold play 

 Sport Coaching day at Bardia PS 

 Year 12 participating in a Great Race in Sydney, 

and a visit to the Jewish Museum including 

speaking with a survivor of the Holocaust 

I thank Ms Asmus, Ms Forde, Mr Priem and Mrs Crane 

for their efforts on the trip as well as Mrs Harris and Ms 

Jansen for the organisation back at school. 

Year 12 Captains 2019 – 2020 

Year 11 students are currently preparing their speeches 

as they vie for leadership positions for 2019 -2020. 

These prestigious positions are valuable in the school, 

with our leaders reflecting and upholding our values of 

personal best, respect and responsibility. Nominees 

have been interviewed by myself and Mrs Anderson as 

SRC coordinator before students make their prepared 

speeches at the Captains assembly on Thursday 29 

August in the MPC, starting at 12:30pm. Family 

members are welcome to join us for the speeches. 

Voting by students and staff will take place at the 

conclusion of the speeches.  

The Captains induction will occur at the Honours 

Assembly, Monday 9 September at 9:00am. 

Tell Them From Me 

We will again participate in the Tell Them From Me 

school survey, allowing students, parents and teachers 

their input about Junee HS. Students will be allocated 

time during class in the next 2 months to complete this 

survey, as a follow up from the Term One and previous 

year’s surveys. 

Parents and staff will be provided with instructions and 

a login to complete the survey. Parents may complete 

the survey here at school, where we will have dedicated 

electronic devices available at the office. 

1. Parent Survey: Parents have the opportunity to 

participate in the Partners in Learning parent survey on 

student engagement. The survey asks parents and 

carers questions about different factors that are known 

to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand 

parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 

experience at school. These include: communication 

between parents/carers and staff, activities and 

practices at home and parent/carer views on the 

school's support of learning and behaviour. This 

valuable feedback will help our school make practical 

improvements.   

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, 

ipads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey will 

typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is 

completely confidential. The parent survey will be 

conducted between Tuesday 27 August and Friday 25 

October 2019. Although participating in the survey is 

entirely voluntary, your responses are very much 

appreciated.  

More information about the survey is available at: 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

To access the survey for our school go to: 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/jhs  

2. Student Survey: The survey measures factors that are 

known to affect academic achievement and other 

student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is 

on student wellbeing, engagement and effective 

teaching practices.  

You may remember that our students also participated 

in a Tell Them From Me student survey in Term 1 this 

year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in 

one year allows us to identify trends in student 

responses as well as track engagement and motivation 

across the school year. 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to 

provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 

they think about school life, how engaged they are with 

school and the different ways that teachers interact with 

them. Schools in Australia and around the world have 

used the Tell Them From Me survey to help improve how 

they do things at school.  

More information about the survey is available at: 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The 

survey is conducted online and will typically take less 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/jhs
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered 

during school hours between Tuesday 27 August and  

Friday 25 October 2019. Participating in the survey is 

entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the 

survey is being sent home with students. If you do not 

want your child or children to participate, please return 

the form to school by Friday 6 September 2019. 

Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 

School Ball  

I understand the School Ball is a major event in the 

Junee calendar, with many students already picking out 

their outfits and rehearsing their dances. Decorations 

have been planned and the P&C have agreed to again 

manage supper. 

Just a reminder that entry to the School Ball is still 

conditional upon student’s behaviour, completion of 

work, attendance and uniform. There is still the risk that 

a student may not be allowed to attend the School Ball, 

due to misbehaviour, not enough attendance at school, 

not regularly being in school uniform or compulsory 

elective subject fees not being paid. If you are 

concerned that your child may be excluded or have 

questions about the School Ball, please make an 

appointment to speak to me. 

EMPOWER  

We have been surveying parents, students and staff 

about our 2020 curriculum and role of Empower. These 

surveys are providing valuable information about the 

structure of our classes, learning and how student voice 

is important in their schooling. More information about 

Empower will be out soon, after a thorough analysis of 

the survey results. 

Subject Selection 

Thank you to students with their parents attending the 

Subject Selection evening. We are working on having 

students select their subjects during class time in the 

next week. Students should be informed of their 

electives by the beginning of Term 4. 

A reminder that 2019 Subject fees are compulsory and 

need to be paid ASAP. 2020 elective subjects are 

dependent upon the compulsory subject fees being 

paid. Students may also be at risk of not being able to 

attend extra-curricular activities if these fees are not 

paid. 

Religious Education in Junee HS 

Junee HS hosts a weekly Bible study on Thursday’s at 

lunchtime. This can be approved by the school principal 

and organised under the "Religious Education 

Implementation Procedures" Voluntary student 

activities of a religious nature in schools. 

 Voluntary religious activities and prayer groups are not 

part of special religious education, but may operate 

under the auspices and supervision of the principal. 

Principals in their supervision of voluntary religious 

activities and prayer groups must ensure that: 

 - parental permission is obtained 

 - the content of the activities undertaken are monitored 

 - students or members of religious persuasions do not    

engage in attempts to proselytise or convert non- 

adherents of their religion to their faith in the course of 

school authorised activities. 

 

If you and your child agree that they may attend the 

Bible study, please collect a permission note from the 

office. This note needs to be signed and returned before 

the student can attend the group. 

 

We also host Mr Lucas King as a school Chaplain. Lucas 

attends our school each Friday and is available to assist 

students in a range of wellbeing activities. Lucas is a 

great support to students and staff, providing activities 

and advice for a range of people. His role does not 

include trying to “convert” people and preach about his 

faith. 

 

Junee Christian Education Board organises Christian 

Special Religious Education (SRE) for Junee HS in the 

form of scripture lessons to Stage 4. Weeks 5 to 9 sees 

our school host Scripture classes for Year 7 and 8.  

Students in Year 7 must “opt-in” by providing a note 

from parents allowing their child to attend scripture. 

Students in Year 8 are automatically placed in a scripture 

class. Students can “opt-out” by providing a note from 

parents allowing their child to attend scripture. Students 

who “opt-out” are placed in a class to discuss values and 

wellbeing information with their class teacher and 

chaplain. 

 

Be your best. Be respectful. Be responsible 

 

Mr Scott Frazier 

Principal 

 

  

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents


 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 5 

What’s Happening In Careers 

TAFE NSW | Open Day 

Saturday14 September 2019, 9:00am - 1:00pm 

Join us at TAFE NSW Open Day for interactive 

workshops, live demonstrations, explore our world-

class facilities and meet your expert teachers! 

If you’re looking to kickstart your career with a diploma 

or degree, become an aspiring apprentice, launch your 

small business, or gain exciting new skills, TAFE NSW 

can help you be in a career you love. 

Find out more: https://events.tafensw.edu.au/open-day 

AIE | Online Information Evening 

Wednesday25 September 2019, 7:00pm - 9:00pm 

Online 

Come along to our Online Information Evening and 

hear all about how AIE can help YOU get started in 

Games and Film! 

Hear from our Industry Experienced Lecturers on the 

different disciplines at AIE, what you’ll learn and what it 

will take to get started in the Games and Film Industry. 

Find out more: https://aie.edu.au/workshop/online-

information-evening-how-to-start-your-career-in-

games-film-without-quitting-your-job/ 

Uni Open Days | 26 – 1 September 2019 

Are you up to your eyeballs in free goody bags from 

Uni Open days yet? 

If not, there’s still more chances to grab some loot. 

And if you’re thinking you’ve missed the boat, don’t 

worry, it’s not too late – we’ve listed the open days 

happening near you this week. 

(And don’t forget, if you’ve missed the open days for 

your top choice Unis, call them. Many of them offer 

campus tours and informal sessions, so you can still 

explore and find out more about them). 

Online: 

Torrens University | Virtual Open Day Tuesday 27 

August | 12:00pm – 2:00pm 

CQUniversity | Online Open Day Wednesday 28 August 

| 3:00pm – 6:00pm 

Academy of Interactive Entertainment | Virtual Open 

Day Saturday 31 August | 12:00pm – 4:00pm 

  

NSW: 

CSU Open Day | Dubbo Friday 30 August | 8:00 

am – 5:00 pm 

UTS Open Day Saturday 31 August | 9:00 am – 4:00 pm 

University of Sydney | Open Day Saturday 31 August | 

9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

University of Newcastle | Callaghan and NeW Space 

Open Day 2019 Saturday 31 August | 9:00 am – 2:00pm 

University of Notre Dame Open Day – Sydney Saturday 

31 August | 10:00 am – 2:00 pm 

UTAS | Sydney Open Day 2019 Sunday 1 September | 

10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Be an Au Pair 

Wondering what do with the gap year you’re keen to 

take, or how to make it possible financially? 

There are lots of options, but if you’d like to travel, 

immerse yourself in everyday life in another country, 

and experience things other travellers won’t necessarily 

get chance too. You could consider becoming an Au 

Pair. 

What will be expected of you? 

You’ll live with a host family. In return for your 

accommodation and food, and usually a little bit of 

spending money, you’ll look after their children and 

maybe do some light household chores. 

Benefits include: 

You get to travel safely. 

Living with a family, you’ll make new friends, get to learn 

more about other languages, cultures, try new food and 

see how people really live in other parts of the world. 

You’ll be financially stable while you travel. 

And you’ll be getting valuable work experience that will 

look great on your CV too. 

Who would it suit? 

If you love children, are sociable, responsible, and 

willing to be flexible and get stuck in, then being an au 

pair could be perfect for you. 

Get started 

There are lots of different agencies who will happily sign 

you up as an au pair. 

Spend a bit of time researching the companies, their 

track records, and find out what the differences are. 

Once you’ve made your choice, you’ll have to register 

(there will most likely be a fee involved). Then search for 

an available host family in the country you’d like to visit. 

https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/tafe-nsw-open-day/
https://events.tafensw.edu.au/open-day
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/aie-online-information-evening/
https://aie.edu.au/workshop/online-information-evening-how-to-start-your-career-in-games-film-without-quitting-your-job/
https://aie.edu.au/workshop/online-information-evening-how-to-start-your-career-in-games-film-without-quitting-your-job/
https://aie.edu.au/workshop/online-information-evening-how-to-start-your-career-in-games-film-without-quitting-your-job/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/2019/08/22/open-days-26-1-september-2019/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/torrens-university-virtual-open-day-2/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/cquniversity-online-open-day-2/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/academy-of-interactive-entertainment-virtual-open-day/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/academy-of-interactive-entertainment-virtual-open-day/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/csu-open-day-dubbo/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/uts-open-day/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/university-of-sydney-open-day/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/university-of-newcastle-callaghan-and-new-space-open-day-2019/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/university-of-newcastle-callaghan-and-new-space-open-day-2019/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/university-of-notre-dame-open-day-sydney/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/utas-sydney-open-day-2019/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/2019/08/21/be-an-au-pair/
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Have an online interview with the family to see if you 

suit one another. Ask questions, find out what’s 

expected of you and make sure you’re happy with the 

situation. 

If you go ahead, you’ll then need to sign a contract and 

fill out any necessary paperwork. You might need to get 

a police check, and apply for a visa if necessary. 

Then get ready for your trip. 

Here’s some Au Pair companies 

To start you off on your au pair journey, check out: 

AuPair.com 

AuPairWorld 

Year 13 

STA Travel  

Global Work and Travel Co. 

Au Pair in America 

Having Fun In Year 7 Science 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.aupair.com/
https://www.aupairworld.com/en
https://year13.com.au/
https://www.statravel.com.au/nanny-positions-overseas.htm?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIgbjLse2S5AIV2jUrCh0jcAgeEAAYASAAEgLXjfD_BwE
https://globalworkandtravel.com/au-pair/overseas?utm_source=adwords&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=google-aupair-aus&ads_cmpid=869761882&ads_adid=44899024958&ads_matchtype=b&ads_network=g&ads_creative=355018896664&ads_targetid=kwd-23015495599&utm_term=%2Bau%20%2Bpair&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIgbjLse2S5AIV2jUrCh0jcAgeEAAYBCAAEgKp9fD_BwE
https://www.aifs.com.au/aupair-america/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIp82CzO2S5AIVkTUrCh1fdws-EAAYASAAEgKlIfD_BwE
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Year 12 Biology 
Year 12 Biology and Investigating Science travelled to 

Sydney to the Museum of Human Disease @ UNSW.  

They also had the opportunity to experience Vivid Light 

Festival. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Coaching 
Students travelled to Sydney to share their knowledge 

and experience of Sports Coaching with other schools.  

Year 11 Sports Coaching and future coaches at the 

school of the future. 
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Cake Bake 

An amazing effort from the Staff and students who put 

their hands to baking last week with cakes of their 

favourite books.  
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Workshops 

Recently a group of students from Years 8 – 10 

participated in a textiles fabric decorating workshop 

with Annette from S&S Creativity. Annette ran 

workshops demonstrating 5 different techniques that 

the students could all then experiment with. All the 

students had a great morning and produced some very 

creative results! 

Students were also involved in ice tie dyeing a T-Shirt, 

stamping with Angelina fibres, needle felting, glitter 

transfer sheets and transfer images on fabric with play 

colour. 
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School Student Transport Scheme  
NSW Government have updated they’re brochures 

online to be more user friendly. Please go to 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/usefulFormsA

ndInformation 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Scholarships for future teachers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/usefulFormsAndInformation
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/usefulFormsAndInformation
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Information on HSC minimum 

standards test 

The HSC minimum standard 

The HSC minimum standard is part of an effort to 

improve the literacy and numeracy outcomes for 

students. From 2020, students in NSW will need to 

demonstrate a minimum standard of literacy and 

numeracy to receive their HSC. The HSC minimum 

standard is a way of supporting and ensuring students 

have a functional level of literacy and numeracy. 

The HSC minimum standard is set at Level 3 of the 

Australian Core Skills Framework which outlines the 

functional skills used in everyday life, for work and 

further study. 

This framework provides detailed information on the 

three areas in which the students will be tested: Reading, 

Writing and Numeracy.  

How does a student show that they have achieved 

the HSC minimum standard? 

If a student sat the 2017 NAPLAN test and earned a 

band 8 in reading, writing and numeracy they will be 

deemed as meeting the HSC minimum standard in 

Reading, Writing and Numeracy and will not have to sit 

the HSC minimum standard tests. Any student, 

regardless of when they complete their HSC, who did 

not receive a band 8 in reading, writing or numeracy in 

2017 NAPLAN will be required to sit the HSC minimum 

standard test in all areas in which they did not receive a 

band 8. The student must achieve a level 3 in each test. 

This aligns with level 3 of the Australian Core Skills 

Framework (ACSF) which is considered the level 

required to function in everyday life, for work and 

further study.  

The current year 10 and the online HSC minimum 

standard tests 

To achieve an HSC in 2021 and beyond, all students 

must sit the HSC minimum standard online tests in 

reading, writing and numeracy. Each of the three tests 

are of 45 minutes duration. The writing test consists of 

a response of up to 500 words to one written or visual 

prompt, and the other two are 45 multiple choice 

questions. Schools will advise you when your child will 

sit the online tests. Before doing this, however, students 

can complete the online practice tests at school using 

their Schools Online account as many times as is 

practicable. Once the HSC minimum standard is 

achieved in all three areas, a student is eligible to receive 

the HSC.  

The administration of these tests is an important job in 

a school. Parent support of this administration is very 

important, especially in ensuring student attendance.  A 

letter will be sent to parents/carers about the timing of 

the tests. Having students attend school punctually and 

ready to sit the test will be very much appreciated by 

the team of staff involved. 

The current year 11 and the HSC 2020 

Students sitting the HSC in 2020 will be the first to have 

their HSC linked to a minimum standard. For these 

students now in Year 11, the minimum standard is linked 

to their 2017 Year 9 NAPLAN results. Many students 

have already met the standard through achieving a 

band 8 or higher in all three areas: reading, writing and 

numeracy. Those who are yet to achieve the standard 

will sit online tests in the area where they achieved 

below a band 8 in numeracy, reading or writing. 

Students can sit the online tests twice a year, in Year 11 

and 12 and up to five years after they start the HSC. 

What is a minimum standard report?  

Students can access their minimum standard test results 

through their Schools Online account. They can also 

print a minimum standard report that clearly shows the 

level (1-4) that they achieved in the test. Level 3 is the 

minimum standard.  

 

Support for students with additional needs 

Some students with additional needs will be eligible for 

provisions for the minimum standard tests. These 

provisions can be approved by the principal.  

This means it is a good idea to make sure the learning 

support team at the school is fully aware of the needs 

that concern you and that you have acquired 

documentation that confirms your child’s additional 

needs. The earlier that the school is aware of the needs, 

the better prepared the school will be to determine both 

the timing of the test and the extra provisions that will 

enable your child to have equitable access to the test. 

The learning support team will liaise with the principal 

about extra provisions for the HSC minimum standard 

tests. 
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